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New Board Members for NBCC
and Affiliates
The NBCC Board of Directors has elected two new members for that body.

Devika Dibya Choudhuri and Joseph D. Wehrman will serve three-year 
terms on the NBCC Board.

Choudhuri is an associate professor in the Department 
of Leadership and Counseling at Eastern Michigan 
University in Ypsilanti. The topics of her courses 
include cross-cultural and multicultural counseling, 
and counseling for gay, lesbian, bisexual and 
transgender populations. She earned an A.B. in 
psychology and women’s studies at Smith College in 
Northampton, MA, her master’s in Counseling at the 
University of Vermont in Burlington, and her doctorate 
in Counselor Education and Supervision at Syracuse 
University.

Wehrman is assistant professor and coordinator of 
the community counseling program at the University 
of Colorado at Colorado Springs. He teaches UCCS 
students, as well as cohorts from the Air Force 
Academy, using multiple formats, including online 
and video methods. He has also taught at The Citadel 
in Charleston, SC, and Northern State University in 
Aberdeen, SD. He earned his master’s in Applied 
Behavior Analysis at St. Cloud State University in 
Minnesota, and his doctorate in Counselor Education 
and Supervision at the University of South Dakota.

The Center for Credentialing & Education (CCE) receives one new member this year.

Robert H. Pate Jr. was chosen for a five-year term on the CCE Board.

Pate, a former NBCC Board Chair, is professor emeritus at the University of Virginia, where he 
was a counselor educator, as well as chair of the Department of Human Services and associate 
dean for administrative services.  He also serves as adjunct faculty for the Federal Executive 
Institute in Charlottesville. His master’s in Guidance was earned at UVA, and his doctorate in 
Counseling and Personnel Services at the University of North Carolina-Chapel Hill.

Choudhuri and Wehrman succeed Kok-Mun Ng and Linda Foster on the NBCC Board, while 
Pate succeeds Dick Percy on the CCE Board.
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New Congress Keeps NBCC Busy
The Obama Administration and the new Congress have jump-started 2009 
with a host of policy proposals, which has NBCC busy advocating on 
behalf of the counseling profession.  Health care reform, the psychological 
components of the Iraq and Afghanistan wars, and other first-year agenda 
items are creating opportunities for opening federal programs to counselors.  
NBCC is working with federal lobbyists at Williams & Jensen to capitalize 
on these opportunities and advance federal recognition of counseling as a 
profession. 

Medicare
Two bills to provide Medicare reimbursement of licensed counselors and 
marriage and family therapists (MFTs) have been introduced in the House 
and Senate.  On March 23, 2009, Senators Lincoln (D-AR), Barrasso (R-
WY), Durbin (D-IL), Inouye (D-HI) and Wyden (D-OR) introduced the 
Seniors Mental Health Access Improvement Act, S. 671, which is almost 
identical to last year’s bill.  The following day, a companion bill was 
introduced in the House by Representatives Gordon (D-TN), Napolitano 
(D-CA), and Lewis (D-GA). NBCC has increased its efforts to get such 
legislation recognizing licensed counselors under the Medicare program 
passed. 

In order to coordinate efforts and capitalize on congressional activity 
centered on health care reform, NBCC joined the American Counseling 
Association (ACA), the American Mental Health Counselors Association 
(AMHCA), the American Association for Marriage and Family Therapy 
(AAMFT), and the California Association of Marriage and Family Therapists 
(CAMFT) in a coalition. The coalition is working hard to increase the 
number of co-sponsors of this legislation and to secure the inclusion of its 
language in the broader health care reform package.  The group has met with 
many elected officials already and has more than 150 meetings scheduled for 
the coming weeks and months.  

NBCC encourages all NCCs to contact their representative and senators and 
ask them to co-sponsor this legislation. Just call the Capitol switchboard 
at 202-225-3121 and ask to be connected. Unsure who to contact? Visit 
http://www.congress.org/congressorg/directory/congdir.tt for an easy-to-use 
congressional directory. 

Veterans 
Ever since legislation was passed in 2006, NBCC has been pressing the 
Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) to adopt standards for credentialing 
and employing counselors and MFTs.  The process is very slow-moving 
and requires constant vigilance and advocacy to keep it moving forward.  
The VA has sent mixed signals about whether it is going to create separate 
qualification standards for counselors and MFTs, use existing ones or create 
some kind of single hybrid category for both professions.  For its part, NBCC 
steadfastly advocates for separate qualification standards and a separate 
federal occupational series for the counseling profession.  

In March 2009, the VA reported that it had completed its study of counselors 

continued on page 8

Counseling: An 
International 
Perspective
By See Ching Mey (Susie)

Dr. See is a professor at 
Universiti Sains Malaysia in 
Penang, Malaysia, and a member 
of the NBCC International 
Advisory Council.

In early 2009, I spent two 
months as a visiting scholar in 
residence at NBCC headquarters 
in Greensboro, NC. While I 
was there, I worked with the 
organization’s international 
division, NBCC-I, and had 
opportunities to meet with 
many professionals in the 
counseling field and to explore 
the potentials for collaboration 
in the near future. My time there 
also allowed me to acquire an 
overview of the growth and 
development of the counseling 
profession in the United States, 
and to identify best practices in 
counseling that can be effective 
and relevant to Malaysia in 
particular, and to Asia in general.  

I also had the opportunity to 
observe NBCC advocating 
for professional counselors in 
the United States. This was 
of particular interest to me. 
Malaysia has a law governing 
the registration and licensing 
of counseling professionals in 
the form of the Counselor Act 
540 (1996). As I’ve sat on the 
regulatory Board of Counselors 
under this Act for the past nine 
years, I’ve become aware of 
the unrealized needs of the 
profession in Malaysia, such as 
advocating for specialization, 
skill training, and continuing 

continued on page 5
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Disciplinary Actions

The following NCCs were disciplined by NBCC pursuant to the NBCC Ethics Case 
Procedures.  These matters represent final decisions by the NBCC Ethics Officer, Ethics 
Hearing Committee or Board Ethics Appeals Committee, in accordance with the NBCC 
Code of Ethics and Ethics Case Procedures.
 
Brown, Alycia Amy, #222009, Texas, Public Reprimand for violations of NBCC Code 
of Ethics Sections A.13, B.5, B.6 and B.16.  Two-year (2-year) NCC certification 
suspension.
 
Burk, Sherry L., #45759, Colorado, Public Reprimand for violations of NBCC Code of 
Ethics Sections A.1, A.13, B.5 and B.9.
 
McCoy-Lamprecht, Dorothy, #38881, North Carolina, Public Reprimand for violations 
of NBCC Code of Ethics Sections A.16 and B.5, and NBCC Ethics Case Procedures 
Section A.7.
 
Steinert, Rocky B., #3345, South Dakota, Public Reprimand for violations of NBCC 
Code of Ethics Sections A.8 and A.16, and NBCC Ethics Case Procedures Section A.7. 
 
Wright, Donald T., #87168, Alabama, Revocation of NCC certification for violations 
of NBCC Code of Ethics Sections A.10, A.13 and A.16, and Ethics Case Procedures 
Sections A.7 and A.10.

NBCC Board of Directors Approves Certification Eligibility 
Policy
By Holly Hartwig Moorhead, NBCC Ethics Officer 

As part of a regular review of NBCC policies and procedures, the NBCC Board of Directors approved the NBCC 
Certification Eligibility Policy Related to Criminal and Lesser Offense Convictions and Other Disciplinary Matters 
in June 2009.  This policy dictates procedures for determining the eligibility of NBCC certification applicants 
making the following disclosures:  a felony or equivalent offense conviction; any other criminal or lesser offense 
conviction; any governmental or professional disciplinary matter; or civil litigation(s) in which he or she has been 
named as a defendant.  

Such disclosures do not automatically render an individual ineligible for NBCC certification.  NBCC will 
investigate the disclosure to determine how it affects the applicant’s professional activities and/or ethical 
responsibilities as a potential NBCC-certified counselor.  The severity of the criminal or disciplinary matter, 
including any injuries that occurred to people or property, will be evaluated.  Additionally, the amount of time that 
has passed since the criminal or disciplinary matter occurred will be considered, as well as whether any imposed 
disciplinary actions have been completed.

NBCC certification 
signifies to the public, 
clients and other 
professionals that 
certificants have agreed to 
abide by and comply with 
the ethical standards set 
forth by NBCC (i.e., the 
NBCC Code of Ethics) 
and that they have been 
vetted to ensure that their 
conduct, training and 
expertise meet or exceed 
professional standards.  
This newly approved 
policy identifies the 
criteria that will be used to 
review ethics disclosures 
and evaluate how such 
disclosures relate to 
certification eligibility.

For more information 
about the NBCC ethics 
program, visit www.nbcc.
org/ethics.

From the Ethics Officer



�

NCCs Donate Books
to Uganda
Thanks to generous donations 
made by NCCs, the NBCC 
International (NBCC-I) book-
sharing project continues to 
grow and accomplish its goal 
of providing books and journals 
to countries around the world 
that are in need of counseling 
resources.  Over the past several 
years, books donated by NCCs 
have helped to build much-needed 
reference libraries where none 
existed before. Access to resources 
is key to professional growth 
and development, and a recent 
donation to Africa is a prime 
example of this project’s positive 
impact.

Uganda

In early February 2009, the 
Uganda Ministry of Education 
and Sports contacted NBCC-I 
to discuss the Ministry’s newly 
created Department of Guidance 
and Counselling, and to ask for 
NBCC-I’s assistance in structuring 
this new department.  During 
the course of the conversation, 
NBCC-I offered a donation in 
the form of books. The offer was 
accepted and NBCC-I shipped 100 
pounds of books to Uganda for 
use in the fledgling department.  
Following receipt of the shipment, 
the Commissioner of Guidance 
and Counselling sent a letter of 
acknowledgment stating: “The 
Ministry now wishes to extend its 
appreciation for the donation of 
textbooks by the Board [NBCC], 
a gesture that has been extended 
in a very timely manner.…These 
books have gone into forming the 
initial stock of reference materials 
for our counsellors.… Thank you 
very much.” 

NBCC offers a sincere thank-you 
to all NCCs for making this book-
sharing project a success.

NBCC INTERNATIONAL UPDATE

Building Mental Health in China’s Quake Zone
By John Bloom

Dr. Bloom is professor emeritus at Butler University in Indiana and a former 
Chair of the NBCC Board of Directors.

A truckload of bricks.  Then another. And 
another. All traveling north through Chengdu, 
the capital of Sichuan province.  Where are 
they headed?  To the earthquake zone as part 
of the massive reconstruction effort following 
the devastating 2008 earthquake, believed 
to be one of the worst quakes in recorded 
history. More than a year later, the rebuilding 
of Sichuan province continues—brick by 
brick, day after day, 24/7.

NBCC International’s Mental Health 
Facilitator (MHF) training is a brick of a different sort. In late March and early 
April 2009, I was privileged to co-present the MHF program of skills and 
knowledge to 29 Chinese citizens at the Heart Tenders counseling center in 
Dayang, a city of 3.8 million people northwest of Chengdu.  

Heart Tenders, headed by Dr. Helena Guo, recently opened its doors in a new 
Dayang shopping mall that gives it location, location, location. Teachers from 
local schools and Heart Tenders staff members participated in the four-day MHF 
training session and the one-day MHF training of trainers.

With the basic skills the MHF training provides, these 29 individuals have 
now become the building blocks of a new system that will address previously 
minimally met mental health needs and teach people, both young and old, 
proactive ways of addressing the many stressors in their lives. In fact, several of 
the teachers will apply their new skills in mental health classes that are already a 
part of their elementary school curriculum.

My co-presenter was Paul Yin, a highly respected teacher, scholar and counselor 
from Beijing who spent 22 of his 45 years in California. Paul translated my input 
and helped ensure that what I was presenting was culturally appropriate. He also 
added his valuable insights and shared his personal experiences working with 
some of the survivors and their families. I am honored to have worked with such 
a kind and passionate person.

A trip to the quake site was fit into the training schedule, giving me an 
opportunity to see firsthand the small portion of devastation open for public 
viewing. Many worse-hit areas were closed to the public or totally inaccessible, 
making an accurate fatality count impossible. However, it is believed that more 
than 80,000 lives were lost.

Knowing that MHF training has also been presented in Malaysia, Malawi and 
Bulgaria gives me some sense of the brickwork being laid by NBCC International 
in an effort to achieve parity between mental health and physical health issues 
worldwide.  Brick by brick, this consciousness-raising effort taking place in our 
global community will help ease the stigma and shame surrounding not only 
mental disorders, but also everyday stressors.

Paul Yin, John Bloom, and their 
translator teach MHF skills in 
China’s quake zone.
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New Branch Offices in Three European 
Countries
NBCC is expanding its international endeavors with three new branch 
offices in Europe.

V.G.& E.C.-Career Associates, a vocational guidance and educational 
consulting center  in Athens, has agreed to host NBCC Greece. The 
center already is the Greek provider for the Global Career Development 
Facilitator (GCDF) training program and will now expand its efforts to 
promote the profession of counseling in Greece.

The GCDF provider in 
Germany, IUK, has signed a 
similar agreement to add the 
role of NBCC Germany. IUK 
plans to use the GCDF as a 
foundation for a variety of 
training programs and initiatives 
in Germany, including programs 
covering change management, 
diversity in counseling and 
mental health issues.

NBCC Italy was born as a result of the initiative of one professional 
association there–PREPOS–and it is meant to represent the interests 
of all the counselors in the country. Growing out of a 2008 U.S.-
Italian bilateral conference in Florence, NBCC Italy plans to promote 
counseling as a recognized profession, survey the existing counselors to 
create a job description and introduce the GCDF program in Italy.

All three offices also list the organization of conferences and close 
interaction with other NBCC offices among their top goals.

These new entities are in addition to NBCC European branch offices in 
Romania and Bulgaria as well as a regional European office in Geneva.

“Those new offices are a sign of the strong interest with the 
professionalization of the counseling activities in the European countries. 
NBCC’s methods are perceived as a viable option next to other European 
models of action, especially in a moment when the European society is 
looking for standards of practice and quality framework,” explains Dr. 
Andreea Szilagyi, associate vice president for NBCC International.

GOT NEWS?
If you would like to submit an 
item for NCC Network, refer to 
the guidelines and deadlines on 

our Web site:  
www.nbcc.org/newsletter/guidelines.

Susie See

Counseling: 
An International 
Perspective
continued from page 2

education to promote effective 
and quality helping service. 
There is also the need for a 
relevant code of ethics.

As economic 
development 
blooms in Asia, 
Asians have 
more educational 
opportunities. 
This in turn 

opens up a wider range of jobs 
and career choices. Such a rapid 
pace of change also allows 
or requires people to switch 
jobs or careers frequently. 
However, when faced with such 
opportunities and choices, many 
often do not make wise decisions. 
Thus, there is a greater need 
now than ever before for skillful 
Global Career Development 
Facilitators (GCDFs) to advise 
individuals on their career 
choices, and companies on their 
job placements. The present 
GCDF training program, with 
its country-specific sections 
containing experiences and 
content relevant to the local labor 
market and available resources, 
has its place here.

The future of the counseling 
profession is in our own hands 
and it can be boundless if borders 
are open and experiences shared 
to establish sustainable universal 
values, standards and quality of 
service that will help all people 
who are facing challenges to their 
mental health.
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Question: What Does NBCC and My NCC Credential Do for Me?
Answer: There are many benefits to being an NCC. Some, like saving money on 
insurance rates, are immediate, while others are somewhat less obvious, but no 
less important. The list below highlights just some of the ways that NBCC and the 
NCC credential are working on behalf of NCCs.
	 •	 Advocacy efforts on the federal level for inclusion in government 		
		  programs.
	 •	 Client referrals through Find a Counselor, NBCC’s referral service 		
		  linking potential clients to nearby NCCs. 
	 •	 Credential portability—The NCC and test scores travel with the 			
		  credential holder in the event of a move inside or outside of the 			 
		  United States. 
	 •	 Up-to-date information about current professional credentialing issues 		
		  and events through NBCC’s newsletter, The National Certified Counselor. 
	 •	 Enhanced professional accountability and visibility. 
	 •	 The assurance of a national standard developed by counselors, not 		
		  legislators. 
	 •	 NBCC’s participation in the National Fair Access Coalition on Testing 		
		  (FACT) directly supports the rights of NCCs to use testing instruments in 	
		  practice.
	 •	 Availability of liability insurance at excellent rates through Lockton 		
		  Affinity.
	 •	 Online verification of national certification to third-party payors through 		
		  the NBCC Registry. 
	 •	 Access to continuing education information and opportunities.
	 •	 Ideas and information for promoting NCC status at work.

NBCC is 44,000 NCCs strong and is 
using that strength to affect change and 
promote the counseling profession.  It 
takes dedication and determination to be 
among the best—enjoy the pride of being a 
National Certified Counselor.  

New NCCs: Tips for Keeping Track of 
Continuing Education Documents
It’s a long time between initial certification 
and the end of the first certification cycle. 
Many new NCCs are not accustomed to 
requesting and storing continuing education 
(CE) documents for the workshops, 
conferences and trainings they attend. That 
can really hurt five years down the road 
when it is time to document the 100 clock 
hours of CE required for recertification.

All new NCCs are sent an NBCC CE 
file folder for organizing and storing CE 
documents. This folder has an oversized 
top tab that makes it easy to find and is 
specifically designed to fit in a normal 
desk file drawer. NCCs who can’t find or 
may not have received a folder can e-mail 

the Recertification and CE Department at recertification@nbcc.org to request a 
replacement.  

Want other tips for taking good care of those precious CE documents? Consider 
scanning and storing them electronically, or keeping two sets of records (one at 
home and one at work). Remember: Getting a system in place now will pay off 
when it’s time to recertify.

NCC CORNER

Voluntary Audits

The NCCs listed below have 
completed and documented 
a minimum of 130 clock 
hours of continuing education 
in a single certification 
cycle.  By doing so, they 
have demonstrated a 
dedication to excellence and 
professionalism.  NBCC 
congratulates these outstanding 
NCCs.

Margaret Gibson Ellison	
Atlanta, GA

Lori A. Fedorczyk		
Shippensburg, PA

Samuel Alan Zack		
Rockville, MD

Newly Approved CE 
Providers
American College Health 
Association, #6397
Linthicum, GA

Association for the Advancement 
of Psychosynthesis (AAP), #6403 
Somerset, KY

Association for Lesbian, Gay, 
Bisexual and Transgender Issues in 
Counseling (ALGBTIC), #1027
Gainesville, FL

Awake Mind, LLC, #6408
Crestone, CO

Continuing Education Training 
Institute (CETI), #6409
Mobile, AL

CPP, Inc., #6405
Mountain View, CA

Graduate Art Therapy Program- 
Eastern Virginia Medical School, 
#6399
Norfolk, VA

Kenneth P. Gaughan, #6402
Hyattsville, MD

Massachusetts Department of Mental 
Health, Northeast Area, #6387
Tewksbury, MA

Michigan State University, #4541
East Lansing, MI

PsychEdCourses, #6407
Victoria, VA

Psychological Services Institute 
(PSI), Fordham University, #6406
New York, NY

Reformed Theological Seminary, 
#4539
Jackson, MS

continued on page 8
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CCE UPDATE

The Center for Credentialing 
& Education (CCE) recently 
launched its newest credential, 
the Thinking for a Change 
Certified Facilitator (T4CCF). 
The T4CCF was developed in 
partnership with the National 
Institute of Corrections (NIC) 
and the authors of the Thinking 
for a Change (T4C) curriculum, 
and funded through a grant from 
the Department of Justice. To 
earn the T4CCF, candidates must 
successfully complete the NIC-
approved T4C group facilitator 
training and have experience 
applying this evidence-based, 
cognitive behavioral program to 
offender populations.  A two-
part assessment determines a 
candidate’s understanding of 
the T4C group facilitator core 
competencies and measures 
the level of skill demonstrated 
in applying those concepts. 
The application for the T4CCF 
credential is available online at 
http://www.cce-global.org/
credentials-offered/t4ccf. 

CCE is accepting applications 
for the Human Services–Board 
Certified Practitioner (HS–BCP) 
credential.  Applications 
received prior to November 15, 
2009, will be reviewed under 
grandparented requirements. 
Individuals providing direct 
service to clients (human service 
practitioners) are encouraged 
to apply during this special 
period and participate in the 
norming examination process. 
(Please note that pass/fail criteria 
does not apply for those taking 
the norming exam.) After the 

November deadline, the HS-
BCP credential criteria will 
include specific coursework 
requirements, more stringent 
degree and experience 
requirements, and a passing 
score on the examination. 
Qualified individuals are 
invited to take advantage of the 
grandparented requirements 
and assist CCE with this 
exciting final phase of credential 
development.  More information 
about the HS-BCP is available 
at http://www.cce-global.org/
credentials-offered/hsbcp.

The Iowa Board of Behavioral 
Science has selected CCE to 
review the education portion 
of counselor and marriage 
and family therapy licensure 
applications. CCE currently 
provides similar review services 
for the South Carolina Board 
of Examiners for Licensure 
of Professional Counselors 
and Marriage and Family 
Therapists, and the Colorado 
Board of Licensed Professional 
Counselor Examiners. During 
challenging economic times, 
outsourcing application review 
to CCE is an effective tool for 
cutting operating expenses while 
enhancing quality control.  

The CCE Ethics Case 
Procedures and the Approved 
Clinical Supervisor (ACS) 
Code of Ethics were recently 
updated. Credential holders 
were notified of the updates and 
corresponding changes to the 
application. ACSs who did not 
receive notification are asked to 

please contact CCE and provide 
current contact information, 
including an e-mail address.

CCE recently completed 
a project on behalf of the 
Association for the Treatment of 
Tobacco Use and Dependence 
(ATTUD) in which CCE 
facilitated the creation of an 
accreditation process for tobacco 
treatment specialist training 
programs. CCE has also been 
asked to provide management 
and administrative services for 
another of ATTUD’s programs. 
To learn more about ATTUD, 
visit www.attud.org.

Visit www.cce-global.org or call 
336-482-2856 for more information 
about CCE’s programs and services.  

The first group of Distance 
Credentialed Counselors 
are currently recertifying 
their credentials, having 
reached the end of the five- 
year certification cycle. 

For detailed information 
regarding the DCC and its 
recertification requirements, 
visit the CCE Web site 
at www.cce-global.
org/credentials-offered/
dccrecert. 

DCC
Distance Credentialed CounselorTM
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and MFTs and was moving forward with “a new occupational category, or 
categories, for MFTs and LPCs.”   It was a promising first step, but failed 
to clarify whether there will be sufficient professional identity though 
separate categories or whether there will be a new occupational series 
assigned by the U.S. Office of Personnel Management.  Further advocacy 
has uncovered that a separate qualification standard for each profession is 
likely, but it is unclear if an occupational series will be forthcoming.  An 
occupational series is necessary for the counseling profession to be fully 
recognized by the federal government.  NBCC is working with members of 
the Medicare coalition—ACA, AMHCA, AAMFT and CAMFT—to obtain 
independent classifications for each profession. 

TRICARE
In January 2008, President Bush signed the FY 2008 Defense Authorization 
legislation, Public Law 110-181 (H.R. 4986), which mandated a study 
by the Institute of Medicine (IOM) to examine the training and licensure 
of counselors and their qualification for independent practice within 
TRICARE.   After a year of inactivity, the IOM created the “Committee on 
the Qualifications of Professionals Providing Mental Health Counseling 
Services under TRICARE,” which held its first meeting on April 9, 
2009.  NBCC, the Council for Accreditation of Counseling and Related 
Educational Programs (CACREP) and ACA were invited to speak at the 
meeting on behalf of the counseling profession.  Dr. Thomas Clawson 
represented NBCC, Dr. Carol Bobby represented CACREP and Dr. 
David Kaplan represented ACA.    The meeting was designed to provide 
the Committee with an understanding of the task at hand, as well as 
information about the counseling profession.  There will be several more 
meetings over the next year prior to the Committee issuing a final report.  
NBCC will press the Committee for a report that fairly and accurately 
represents the training and qualifications of professional counselors.  

Defense Department Substance Abuse Program
On February 24, 2009, Senator Claire McCaskill (D-MO) introduced the 
“SUPPORT for Substance Use Disorders Act,” S. 459, to enhance the 
substance use treatment system within the Department of Defense (DOD).  
The bill provides for a comprehensive review and report on the treatment 
of substance abuse disorders in the Armed Forces; the establishment of 
a Center of Excellence for substance use disorders within the DOD; and 
an independent study of substance use disorders in the Armed Forces to 
be undertaken by the IOM or another independent organization.  A key 
component of the legislation is ensuring a well-trained and qualified pool of 
substance abuse professionals.  

NBCC contributed to the development of S. 459 and has endorsed the bill.  
This strong legislation is needed to improve the DOD Substance Abuse 
Program (SAP), which over the past year has taken steps that resulted 
in limited job and promotion opportunities for counselors. NBCC will 
continue working with counselors, DOD personnel and Congress to provide 
counseling professionals in the SAP with the same practice rights enjoyed 
by mental health professionals.

New Congress Keeps NBCC Busy
continued from page 2

S.A.F.E. Alternatives®, #6396
Fenton, MO

Spaulding for Children, #6398
Southfield, MI

Spiritual Care Services, LLC, #6401
Boiling Springs, NC

The Monroe Institute, #6391
Faber, VA

The WhyTry Organization, #6400
Orem, UT  

ThedaCare Behavioral Health, #6395
Menasha, WI

Troy University - Pensacola Campus, 
Southeast Region, #4540
Pensacola, FL  

Virginia (Gina) Campbell, #6394
Timonium, MD 

Newly Approved CE 
Providers
continued from page 6
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Free CEUs 2 hrs. HIV

877.665.3311

    Online & Home Study Courses
     $3 per CE hour
     Discount Plans as low as .79 per CE Hr.
     New Courses Added Monthly
     Automatic License Renewal Reminders
     Free Shipping on all Homestudy Orders

Low Cost CEUS  Instant Certificates
Courses Available Online 24/7

http://www.QuantumUnitsEd.com

NBCC Approved Provider
#6264

The Online Resource For CE Credits In Behavioral Health
www.healthforumonline.com

Choose from over 60 courses!
Topics include ethics, aging,
tx decision-making, cultural 
diversity, HIV, cancer, MS, 

Alzheimer’s, TBI, end-of-life 
issues & many more! 
Promote health & enhance adjustment to 
disease in patients & caregivers.  Fast, 
convenient, cost-effective CEs available 
anywhere you have Internet access. Print 
your own certificate & have continued 
access to updates!
New courses added monthly!

BUY two 
coUrses Now

aNd save 
20%!*

Your online resource 
For NBcc-approved ce credits 

In Behavioral Health

register now and be eligible to win 
free courses for a year!

*Enter Promo Code HFONBCC at checkout to 
receive your discount.

Continuing education approval or advertisement does not imply NBCC endorsement of any product, method or theory of counseling.
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Fifteen (15) NBCC Continuing Education Hours

SPECIAL OFFER
MENTION THIS AD AND RECEIVE A $125 DISCOUNT 

(cannot be combined with any other discount)

Call ReadyMinds directly at (888) 225-8248 to receive this discount

Additional training sites will be announced during 2009.
Visit www.readyminds.com/dcclocations 

TO LEARN MORE ABOUT THE DCC TRAINING OR CEU COURSE: 
www.readyminds.com/dcc OR CALL (888) 225-8248

TO LEARN MORE ABOUT THE DCC CREDENTIAL:
www.cce-global.org OR CALL (336) 482-2856

Upcoming 2009 Training Sites

BECOME A DISTANCE CREDENTIALED 
COUNSELOR 

(DCC™)
Are you trying to reach more clients?  Would you like to conduct 
your professional counseling sessions from your own computer and 
telephone?  Interested in learning more about the legal and ethical issues 
involved with conducting distance counseling?  

Date	 Location
July 16	 Smyma, GA
July 23	 Springfield, IL
October 1	 Greensboro, NC
October 15	 Columbus, OH

 SIGN UP TODAY FOR A DCC TRAINING WORKSHOP!

DCC ONLINE TRAINING COMING IN 2009!
Contact Lisa@readyminds.com to be included on our mailing list

Continuing education approval or advertisement does not imply NBCC endorsement of any product, method or theory of counseling.
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NCC NETWORK

Ellis Amdur, NCC, of Shoreline, WA, 
recently published a trilogy of books. 
Each is available in a family version, 
for those with a seriously mentally ill 
family member, and a professional 
version, intended for social services 
personnel working in psychiatric 
hospitals, group homes, shelters, 
substance abuse treatment facilities, 
mental health agencies, or in private 
practice. The titles of the family-
oriented versions are Lifelines in the 
Dark: Communication Strategies 
for Reaching the Person Behind the 
Symptom; Standing Tall, Staying 
Calm: Keeping Self-Control; and In 
the Eye of the Hurricane: Calming and 
De-escalation of Aggressive Family 
Members. The titles for clinical use are 
Lifelines in the Dark:  Communication 
Strategies for Reaching the Person 
Behind the Symptom; Centering: 
Standing with Grace and Strength 
in Crisis Situations; and  Grace 
Under Fire: Establishing a Culture 
of Safety and Learning the Skills for 
Calming and De-escalating Aggressive 
Individuals (with separate versions 
for inpatient and outpatient practice). 
These books are available from www.
careinaction.com.

Carolyn Croom Baker, NCC, of 
New Haven, CT, recently published 
Preparing for College Admissions: 
The Ultimate Guide for Parents and 
Students (First World Publishing), 
which shows parents, students and 
new counselors how to organize the 
application process and select the 
right college, and offers strategies 
for funding a great education.  
Character development is a major 
focus.  This book can be ordered 
from Amazon.com, Barnes and 
Noble, or Achievement Works (www.
achievementworks.com).

Judith Barr, NCC, CCMHC, 
of Brookfield, CT, has released A 
Recession Regression: Finding the 
Root of Our Relationships with 
Money (Professional Development 
Resources), a home-study course 
to help professionals assist their 
clients during these challenging 
economic times. Through examples 

from current life events, therapists 
will recognize how their clients’ 
childhood experiences affect their 
emotions and behaviors related to 
money and the recession. They will 
also begin to comprehend the impact 
that an individual’s relationship with 
money has on the world, and how 
healing one’s own relationship with 
money can help on a global scale. 
This course is intended for health 
and mental health professionals, and 
offers one continuing education (CE) 
credit. For more information, please 
visit http://www.judithbarr.com/
PowerAbusedPowerHealed/pages/
home-study.htm.

Patricia S. Lemer, NCC, of 
Pittsburgh, PA, is the editor of the 
recently released book EnVISIONing 
a Bright Future: Interventions 
That Work for Children and Adults 
With Autism Spectrum Disorders 
(ASD). This informative resource 
is a combination of theory and 
practice from two dozen experts, 
and elaborates on a biomedical and 
sensory processing approach to healing 
attention deficits (ADD and ADHD), 
learning disabilities (LD), pervasive 
developmental disorders (PDD), 
nonverbal learning disabilities (NLD), 
Asperger’s syndrome and autism.  Her 
contributions to the book include the 
emphasis given to the importance 
of visual processing dysfunction in 
ASD, and ideas for how to integrate 
biomedical and sensory therapies 
into the counseling relationship. The 
book is available at Amazon.com and 
through the publisher at www.oepf.org. 

Neresa Minatrea, NCC, of Bowling 
Green, KY, was recently listed as a 
finalist in the Delta Society’s 2008 
Beyond Limits Awards.  Dr. Minatrea’s 
animal-assisted therapy work (which 
incorporates her beagle mix, Mitzi 
Ann) spans a variety of settings 
ranging from correctional facilities 
to medical facilities.  This counselor-
canine team was recognized and 
nominated in the Animal-Assisted 
Therapy and Practicing Professionals 
category.

Rita Schellenberg, NCC, NCSC, of 
Suffolk, VA, recently authored The 
New School Counselor: Strategies 
for Universal Academic Achievement 
(Rowman Littlefield Education 
Publishers). The text introduces 
“standards blending,” a systems-
focused crosswalking strategy that 
aligns school counseling programs 
with academic achievement missions. 
Chapters include relevant research, 
key players, practice applications, 
and major developments shaping 
contemporary school counseling in 
a school reform environment. The 
text also includes a CD-ROM with a 
Microsoft Office school counseling 
data reporting system. The School 
Counseling Operational Plan for 
Effectiveness (SCOPE), and the 
School Counseling Operational Report 
of Effectiveness (SCORE) walk users 
through accountable programming 
from conception to evaluation.  
Embedded links access data sources, 
core academic standards and American 
School Counselor Association (ASCA) 
standards. Pre-formulated worksheets 
provide instant data analysis. SCOPE 
and SCORE include essential reporting 
components recommended by ASCA, 
the Council for Accreditation of 
Counseling and Related Educational 
Programs (CACREP), and school 
accountability initiatives. 

Ray Stallings, NCC, of Lexington, 
NC, recently published My Saluda 
Seasons (Wordclay Publisher) in 
which the author, a counselor for 37 
years, reflects on his early career in 
education and counseling. My Saluda 
Seasons can be ordered through 
Amazon.com and Barnesnoble.
com, or purchased from the author 
at rstallings@triad.rr.com. All of the 
author’s proceeds from the sale of the 
book will be donated to the Saluda 
(NC) Public Library.

Nicole S. Urdang, NCC, of 
Buffalo, NY, has launched www.
holisticdivorcecounseling.com, a Web 
site offering free support and resources 
for anyone going through divorce or 
other life transitions and challenges.
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NBCC FOUNDATION UPDATE

Lois P. Adelson
Linda S. Aguilar
Debra L. Ainbinder
Sylvia M. Alexander
Alexander G. Anderson
Christine Andrews
Helen Balaban
Kathleen F. Bauer
Ruth A. Baxter
Robert E. Black
Linda C. Blackwell
Janice M. Bonner
David L. Borchard
Karin R. Brace
Karen J. Brewer
Susan Brocato
Cynthia P. Brown-Chery
Sarah J. Bruner
Harriet M. Buckman
Catherine B. Butler
Rocile Cain
Teresa Canez
Janet A. Caputo
James T. Carroll Jr.
Susan Irene Carson
Nettie Cheston Williams
Megan Jo Christopherson     	
	 Spawn
Ellen C. Cohen
Ann Marie Cook
Antonietta Corvasce
Jean A. Crawford
Linda D. Criswell
Jeanne M. Crosby
Penelope S. Dagrossa
Christine Dassow
Halane Dean-Kendrick
Moses Douglass Jr.
Janet Drue-Manson
Susan M. Ducloux
Robin S. Exum
Deidre L. Fairall-Dallen

Jeffrey J. Fell
Deborah L. Fenton-Nichols
Terry L. Fitzpatrick
Kathleen M. Fortier
Kathy Fountain-Robertson
Terry Varney Freerks
Elizabeth B. Fuller
Barbara I. Gangemi
Tomeka Gantt
Sharon Smith Garcia
Helen M. Garinger
Brenda A. Garrett
Rex P. Gatto
Carol A. Gifford
Kimberly Ann Gilbert
Debra A. Godwin
Paul D. Gorley
Sue E. Gostanian
Joyce Graham
Karolyn Gray
Marion D. Grothus-Magee
Cleo Enockson Hagen
Nancy A. Hawley
James H. Henderson
Peggy A. Holt
Linda Byrne Horn
Susan Lee Howland
Helene S. Hughes
Anne Hull
Megan E. Hyland
Annette M. Hyman
Mary Bradford Ivey
Blanca Izaguirre
Nancy Lohr Johnston
Joyce K. Jones
Sandra S. Jones
Alicia D. Jones
Peggy J. Jones
Duane James Kavanaugh
Wendy K. Killam
F. Denyse Kline
Sherilyn D. Knight-Rossiter

Simon L. Koski
Merle R. Kovash
Kristin M. Lawniczak
Richard L. Lawrence
Maureen Keenan Linsenmeir
Evelyn M. Love
Luke D. Lucas
Kathy S. Maginot
John K. Manno
David F. March
Ellen E. Marchionda
Amy C. Mazur
Cheryl A. McAlphin
John McCarthy
Ann R. McGeary
Charlotte A. McHugh
Barbara A. McKeon
Joyce A. Miles
Susan W. Miller
Courtney J. Mullins
Susan D. Nelsen
Daniel G. Newman
Marti O. Nichols
Ellen J. Niedert-Hohm Thum
Charles A. Niedzialkowski
Vernon C. Nordmark
Katheryn A. Norman
Sharon Patricia Nowling
Lawrence E. O’Renick
Edrice J. Polk
Jogues R. Prandoni
Paula L. Pratt
Cornelia A. Prestwood
Barbara N. Price
Amy M. Quarles
Sharon V. Ranke
Ofelia Reyes Sigalove
Theresa B. Reynolds
Robert M. Ridley
Cynthia P. Rluzansky
Linda Rooney
Veronica J. Rop

NBCC would like to thank the following people for generously supporting the NBCC Foundation.  The 
NBCC Foundation is dedicated to promoting mental health through the advancement of professional 
counseling and credentialing.

The NBCC Foundation continues to grow and expand.  
A new Foundation Web site is being created to provide 
counselors and the public with information about the 
ongoing activities of the organization.  In addition to 
updates on NBCCF programs and funding, the Web site 
will allow individuals to make contributions online and 
will also serve as a place to recognize the Foundation’s 
generous donors.  Information about the new rural and 
military scholarships, as well as applications for both, 
will also be featured on this new site, which is expected 
to launch in August 2009.

Billie J. Rosenblad
Gail A. Rothman-Marshall
Niki L. Rowe
Kathryn A. Russ
Jodi L. Salamino
Paula N. Sanchez
Peggy A. Apgar Schmidt
Donald A. Schutt Jr.
Verbena Scott
Laurie T. Shano
Wesley E. Shattuck
Linda J. Sheridan
Carl W. Shields Jr.
Theresa A. Shuart
Harvey M. Silverman
Ruby L. Smith
Lawrence M. Smith
Cathy L. Smith-Wenska
Shalini R. Solanki
Diane M. Squaresky
Patrick C. Stack
Ruth C. Stacy
Dorothy B. Stevens
Barbara H. Stocker
Barbara A. Sullivan
Deborah Terry Patterson
Ann K. Thomas
Cathy P. Thompson
Mary K. Tolleson
Nancy K. Turner
Denise M. Unks
Mary Vasquez-Hansen
Ann Sparling White
Larry A. Williams
Ginger Witty
Carol J. Wood
Lou P. Worthington
Shelwilbed O. Wray
Phyllis D. Zamorski
Carlos M. Zaragoza
Veronica A. Zinkham
Cheryl Lee Zotter

In other Foundation news, fundraising is rising in 
concert with programming.  Donations to the Foundation 
have increased by almost 50 percent in the first quarter 
of 2009, totaling $10,769.  Already this year, 268 
individuals have made donations, out of which 14 
contributed $100 and five contributed $500 or more.  

To visit the new NBCC Foundation Web site, slated to 
go live in August 2009, go to www.nbcc.org and click 
the Foundation button on the left side of NBCC’s home 
page.

New Web Site in the Works; Donations on the Rise
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To support the foundation’s work with a 
donation, please contact David Bergman at 

NBCC Foundation 
3 Terrace Way, Greensboro, NC  27403 

TEL:  336-547-0607  
E-mail:  foundation@nbcc.org

NBCC FOUNDATION UPDATE

Anonymous	 Elizabeth Setze	
Anonymous	 Joan Harper-Richards Gladin	
Jonel Cambareri	 911 Counselors & Rescue Workers
Pearl Cooper White	 Mattie L. T. Daniels, my mother
Dorothy B. Cressie	 James T Cressie	
Sarah Croushler	 Elizabeth Dishler, Ph.D.	
Linda M. Denson	 Fred & Vivienne Denson	
Grace M. Eaton	 Glen P. Gilchrist, my son 
Lily Garduno	 Gloria De Anda	
Rachel C. Goldfarb	 Helen Wells	
Cindy S. Goldman	 Harvey & Bonnie Podoll	
Michael A. Hopwood	 Arthur & Betty Hopwood	
Sonya N. Iapaolo-Scott	 Dr. Felice Iapaolo	
Bronwyn K. Kinler	 Theodore F. Kirn Jr.	
Pamela E. Klopsic	 Eileen Haverluk	
Tamra S. Lesesne	 Hamilton & Louise Smith, my 		
		  parents
Melvis B. Lovett	 Hubert T. Lovett	
Mary Finn Maples	 Vincent Miranti	
Eileen Marder-Mirman    	 Lucky		
Elaine A. Masso	 Bart Anthony Masso	
Carol Mitchell Smith	 Manford A. Sonstegard	
Iris D. Nelson-Scwartz	 Dr. Alfred H. Schwartz	
Ngozi Thelma Okose 	 Evangeline Obianozie & Virginia 	
		  Izundu	
Asnah Perlman	 Irvin Greenberg, Ph.D. & Leonard 
		  M. Rothstein, M.D., my primary 		
		  mentors in psychotherapy and 
		  counseling
Nancy A. Prestine	 Agnes & Joseph Prestine	
Rhonda L. Rain	 Henry & Anne Rook	
Cheryl C. Randall	 Rev. Herbert George Councill Jr. &
   		 Ardayre Culpepper Councill	
Susan M. Russell	 Charlene Drisko	
Linda L. Schwartzkopf 	 The Schwartzkopf Family	
Joseph E. Scoggin Jr.            	Helen Scoggin	
Sharon E. Shutts	 Ellis Lynn Shutts, Ph.D.	
Mary M. Somers	 Herbert Somers Sr.	
Andreea Szilagyi	 Hans Hoxter	
Kathleen M. Vail	 W. Robert & Charlotte Vail

NBCC Foundation Memorial Donors

March–May 2009

Donor	 In memory of:

NBCC Foundation Honorary Donors 

March–May 2009

Donor	 In honor of:

Emmanuel O. Ahonkhai	 NBCC Foundation
Teresa Barry	 Jason Barry
Rosemary C. Burton	 Dr. Linda Bivins
Anna J. Carter	 Adrian C. Carter
Mary Alice Floyd	 Jim Saum
Shelly G. Foster	 Jane Scruggs
Durelle L. Freeman 	 Lynn Hall, Ph.D.
Susan B. Jacobson	 Adam H. Jacobson
Joan F. Miller	 Lynne Carol Miller
Rachel L. Phillips	 Guy Sudduth
Vicki H. Plumer	 Alison & Erica Furman–Graduation
Paulette Rameau	 Adrien G. J. Rameau
Theresa M. Riddle-Clark      	The Amelia Center
Susan K. Shirley	 Dr. Lenore Harmon
Chestivia Y. Shoemaker  	 Jeanna Deneyard, my three 		
		  grandchildren
Rasheyara Walwyn	 Iryel Walwyn
Leona A. Smith	 Mildred O. Tucker
Kristin M. Whitten	 Donna Rose
Frank C. Wickers	 Robert H. Pate Jr., Ph.D.
Gloria D. Wiley	 My Family
Gloria D. Wiley	 Patricia Lala Pupello, for her 		
		  excellent professionalism in
		  counseling victims of domestic 		
		  violence and victims of crime
Holly Wilson	 Dr. Don Keller
Anna Marie Yates	 Doug & Anna Marie Yates, 40th 		
		  anniversary
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NBCC BOARD 
OF DIRECTORS

KURT L. KRAUS
Ed.D., NCC, ACS, LPC
Carlisle, Pennsylvania
Chair

JAMES M. BENSHOFF
Ph.D., NCC, ACS, LPC
Greensboro, North Carolina
Chair-elect

KEVIN P. GALLAGHER
MS, NCC, LCMHC
Burlington, Vermont
Secretary

DONNA MASTRANGELO
Atlanta, Georgia
Public Member

DEVIKA DIBYA CHOUDHURI
Ph.D., NCC, ACS, LPC
Ypsilanti, Michigan

BRANDON HUNT
Ph.D., NCC, CRC, LPC
State College, Pennsylvania

JOSEPH D. WEHRMAN
Ph.D., NCC, ACS, LPC
Colorado Springs, Colorado

THOMAS W. CLAWSON
Ed.D., NCC, NCSC, LPC
Greensboro, North Carolina
NBCC President and CEO

The National Board for Certified 
Counselors, Inc. (NBCC®) values 
diversity.  There are no barriers to 

certification on the basis of gender, race, 
creed, age, sexual orientation 

or national origin.

Two NBCC credentials– the NCC and the 
MAC– are accredited by the National 
Commission for Certifying Agencies.

NEWS FROM NBCC HEADQUARTERS

Linda Foster New NBCC Vice President
Former NBCC Board Chair Linda Foster has joined 
the staff as Vice President for Professional Practice.  In 
announcing the new appointment, NBCC President and 
CEO Thomas Clawson reports that Foster will supervise 
credentialing services, ethics and professional advocacy. 
She will also be involved in government relations, 
professional relations with other disciplines and strategic 
planning.

Foster served on the Board from July 2004 through June 
of this year and had previously served as Chair of the Test 
Development Committee.

She comes to NBCC from the University of Alabama-Birmingham, where she 
was an assistant professor and clinical coordinator in the counseling education 
program. Her research and publication interests include professional credentialing, 
identifying school counselor tasks and teaching research methods to school 
counselors. She has also worked as a school counselor at the elementary, high 
school and college levels.

Foster earned her master’s at UAB and her doctorate from Mississippi State 
University. 

Staff Change

In another staff change, Executive Vice President Ted Iliff has left NBCC and 
will return to Washington, DC, to start a consulting business. Iliff headed NBCC 
International and also served as corporate communications director. While no 
longer on the NBCC staff, Iliff will retain links to the organization by serving as 
an advisor to the President/CEO.

Linda Foster

AUGUST
National Alcohol and Drug Addiction Recovery Month

SEPTEMBER
6-12:   National Suicide Prevention Week

OCTOBER
Let’s Talk Month
National Domestic Violence Awareness Month

5-11	 Mental Illness Awareness Week
8	 National Depression Screening Day
10	 World Mental Health Day

Mental Health Observances


